Meeting Minutes for April 23, 2009

Milton Planning Board

The 20th meeting of the Planning Board for fiscal year 2009 was held on Thursday, April 13, 2008, at 6:30p.m.

In attendance:  Emily Keys Innes, Peter F. Jackson, Edward L. Duffy, Alexander Whiteside, Planning Board members and William Clark, Planning Director, and Diane Colligan, Planning Board’s Administrative Assistant

Absent:  Bernard J. Lynch, III

1. ADMINISTRATIVE TASKS

The Planning Board voted to approve the Meeting Minutes from February 12 & 26, & March 26, 31, 2009 as amended.  Consideration of the minutes of March 12, 2009 was deferred. 
2. FUTURE MEETINGS

The Planning Board confirmed future meeting dates of May 4, 5 and 7, 2009 and, if needed, May 11, 12, and 14, 2009.  These meetings will be held at the Milton High School (Room 239).  Meetings will start at 6:45PM prior to Town Meeting. 

CITIZENS SPEAK     No citizens spoke.

3. OLD BUSINESS:
MASTER PLAN QUESTIONAIRE 

Chairman Innes reported 693 responses have come in to date and that she is working on a summary.
540 HARLAND STREET SPECIAL PERMIT HEARING 
The Applicant, Mr. Hamilton,, has applied to change the lot lines of 2 lots in an open space development. The Board questioned whether the application should be signed by all lot owners in the development.. The board requested a site walk on Wednesday May 6th, 2009 at 2:00 PM. The hearing was continued until May 14th 2009 at 6:45 PM. 
FULLER VILLAGE 

Attorney Robert Sheffield, legal representative for Fuller Village, described an amendment to a site plan approval in order for Fuller to obtain a permanent certificate of occupancy. One of the conditions is the construction of a 120’ X 240’ athletic field on site. Fuller is proposing alternative measures with respect to the existing field area at Flatley Field, which is adjacent to Fuller and under the care and custody of the Milton Park Department to use funds for the fields to reconstruct open space.
4. TEMPLE SHALOM
The Planning Board discussed the process that would be required to consider the matter covered by Article 49 (a proposed Blue Hill Avenue Institutional/Business Overlay Zone) should the Town Meeting refer this matter to the Planning Board as requested.  The Planning Board discussed appointing an advisory committee and considered options as to the charge and the membership of such a committee.  The Planning Board also considered publicizing the need for volunteers for this committee and for other information needs related to this matter. 

5. TOWN PLANNERS REPORT

William Clark, Planning Director reported that he spoke with DCR Engineers, Police Department Representatives, and the Town Administrator about the repairs of the Neponset River Bridge. It will take three construction seasons to complete this project. The DCR Engineers and Town will be looking into possible needs for traffic policing. 

6. ADJOURNMENT   
A motion was made, seconded and the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 9:10 p.m.











____________________








Peter F. Jackson, Secretary


